MINUTES
Board of Directors’ Meeting

4th Division, PNR, NMRA

June 24, 2017
Attendees: Russ Segner, Michael Donnelly, Al Lowe, Kurt Laidlaw, David Yadock, Ed Ives, William Messecar, Ed Liesse, Jack Hamilton, Robin Peel, Jim Merriam, Rachel Stepner, Mike Stepner, Bob Rorabaugh, and Alex Brikoff
Supt. Russ Segner called the meeting to order at 11:35 a.m. The Minutes from the April 2017 B.O.D. meeting and today’s agenda were approved.
Officers’ Reports
Superintendent: Kurt Laidlaw has been appointed to be Education Chairman. Expect a very busy summer including a Board of Director retreat in July/August for incoming and outgoing BOD members.
Treasurer:  Mike has received our membership revenue allocation for this year ($477) which is much smaller than 2016. Jack Hamilton will follow up with the NMRA to understand the basis for the allocation. Mike handed out copies of the proposed 2017-18 budget and led a discussion of the items. Numerous suggestions were given and Mike will update the final budget and distribute to BOD members. It was moved, seconded and passed to approve the amended budget.
Office Manager: Ed Liesse reported t PNR membership at 1573 at the end of May 2017. 4D membership had risen to 528 plus 9 rail passes and 3 sustaining members. 
Modular Groups: 

Omni Rail: Attended the Washington Home School Show (WHO) June 9-10. Three Omni Rail members were in attendance and discussed the 4D BOD denial of their show hotel expense request for attending the Chehalis Train Show in April. The group wanted more clarity on how budget expenses are reimbursed. They felt this had been approved or understood in the February 2017 4D BOD meeting. As a consequence of the denial of hotel expenses the Omni Rail group is dissociating from the 4th Division and going private. They intend to return the 4D two axle trailer and contents purchased with 4D funds. The group may wish to purchase some of the items in the future. Russ/Mike took the action to locate a storage location for the trailer and contents.
Hi-Railers:  Reported they went to the WHO in Puyallup. The show is Friday and Saturday with set up on Thursday. Felt it was a good show that other groups might consider attending. They have nothing further planned until the Lynden show in October 2017.

Old Business: Bob Rorabaugh gave a presentation to the BOD on the need for an updated 4D logo. He also presented a variety of new 4D logos designs. Russ suggested the BOD consider this subject at the August BOD retreat. Bob will also bring a design for a roll up 4D banner.
Clinics: A Make and Take clinic had been planned for the North End; however, only seven reservations had been received so the decision was made to postpone until this fall. Jack Hamilton is investigating a trip to Fairbanks, AS this fall for further AP certification paid for by the NMRA. 
North Seattle Clinic: They will need new leadership.

Redmond Clinic: The clinic will need a new location. Alex Brinkoff has agreed to continue chairing this clinic.

Burien Clinic: This clinic has not been very successful—average attendance about six. Russ may look at moving it to the Tukwila or Kent area. 

Pacific Science Show: David is looking for someone to serve as Co-Chairman. PSC would like smaller layouts to fit into their existing exhibits space. Seattle Center looks like they are trying to cut their budget.
Grab Iron: Russ asked Al Lowe to put together a group to energize the Grab Iron distribution.

Next meeting: Saturday August 22 at 7pm Pacific Northwest Railroad Achieves 425 SW 153rd St, Burien, WA 98166
Respectfully submitted,

William Messecar MMR, Secretary

